

P.O. Box 249 Riggins, Idaho 83549 (208) 628-3394 Fax (208) 628-3792

Web: www.rigginsidaho.org

Find us on

Mayor: Glenna McClure City Council: Roy Akins

Brady Clay
Bill Sampson
Jonny Wilson

City Clerk-Treasurer: Brenda Tilley rigginscity@gmail.com

Librarian/Deputy City Clerk: Susan Hollenbeak

rigginsutilities@gmail.com
Public Works Director: Dan Wash
rigginspwd@gmail.com
Public Works: Shane Harper
Eric Coates

Fire Chief: Jeff Joyce
Ambulance Director: Cody Killmar

CALENDAR

Wednesday, February 9th 6:30 pm – City Council Meeting

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 21st
President's Day
City Hall Closed

Saturday, March 19th First Responders Bash

GITT NEWS FEBRUARY 2022

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR

"Last month our City Council, staff and I gathered to celebrate our retired Riggins Ambulance Director, Janeen Eggebrecht. Janeen has served the City of Riggins and the Salmon River canyon as an EMT for over 30 years. Her dedication to providing care and saving lives is beyond compare. A number of Janeen's friends also joined in to celebrate her retirement. Janeen plans on taking a few months off from calls, but hopes to get back on the schedule later in the summer.

Numerous community groups are planning special events for our 2022 season. Please make sure you submit Park and Facility Use Applications to City Hall well in advance of your event; the City Council does review these in an effort to make sure all City ordinances are followed."

Glenna McClure, Mayor

PICTURED:

Bill Sampson
Roy Akins
Jonny Wilson
Janeen Eggebrecht
Brady Clay
Glenna McClure





CITY PARK BOAT RAMP PROJECT UPDATE:

GREAT NEWS! After reviewing the bids submitted January 20th, the City Council awarded the bid to

Cook & Sons Construction at a Special Meeting January 21st.

Work on the project should begin in February!



COMPLAINTS ABOUT DOGS...

City Hall staff have received a number of complaints from residents who are dealing with neighbor dogs pooping in their yard. Please be a good neighbor and pick up after your dog! Do your part to make Riggins and enjoyable place to live and visit.

Also, be aware the City does have a Leash Law that prohibits dogs from running at large (off leash) in City limits.

So if you're a dog owner, please be a responsible one... it's the right thing to do!



DONATIONS RECEIVED FOR CHRISTMAS ASSISTANCE/SECRET SANTA FUND

Special thanks to all who donated to the Christmas Assistance/Secret Santa fund this season. \$1,350 in cash donations were received from October – December 2021.

Recently, Idaho Power's IDACORP Employee Community Service donated \$868 to the Christmas Assistance fund.

Thank you for your generosity!

Salmon River Public Library

INCOME TAX

SEASON HAS ARRIVED!

New Computers &
Printers are available
to print your on-line
tax forms...
.25 cents per page

FIRST RESPONDERS BASH

Dinner and Dancing
FUNDRAISER TO BENEFIT

Riggins Ambulance, Riggins Fire Department and

Salmon River Rural Fire Department

Saturday - March 19th Riggins Community Center

Dinner Tickets: \$20 for single/\$35 for couples \$5 door fee if not eating dinner

Tri-Tip Dinner - 6 PM

Live & Silent Auction - 7 PM Gun raffle (3 guns) tickets \$25 each

Dinner and raffle tickets may be purchased at City Hall or from a First Responder.

RIGENS AMBULANGE

Wow, what a year it's been for Riggins Ambulance! We have so much to be thankful for.

We responded to 81 more calls in 2021 than we did in 2020. Twenty-four of those calls were vehicle accident related. Thankful our Rescue Service is available for our Canyon.

We introduced our beautiful 2021 Ford F-350 Demers Ambulance to the Salmon River Canyon. This vehicle has been amazing and we are so thankful to have received the grant funding. We added a Zoll EKG 12 Lead Cardiac Monitor to our service. We have used this machine multiple times this year to transmit heart activity to the hospital for review. The ZOLL has made a big difference the short time we've had it in service. We are thankful it's here to aid in faster treatment of cardiac emergencies.

We applied for a grant to purchase a Stryker PowerLoad System for loading and unloading our gurney into the ambulance. No more heavy lifting and way safer for the patient and provider. We added a much larger scope of practice for all of our EMTs. They can all start and maintain IV Infusions, insert Advanced Airways, and administer more medications in the time of need.

We have so many more exciting things to share with the community in 2022. The community support this Canyon shows is outstanding... "We are Thankful"! Happy New Year from our Crew!

Crew Members:

Jeff Joyce (D)

Joshua Banez (EMT)

Mike Woodfin (EMT)

Gary Haueter (D)

Janeen Eggebrecht (EMT)

John Stewart (D)

Fred Taylor (EMT)

Elly Elder (EMT)

Cody Killmar (Director/EMT)

Grace Killmar (EMT)

